
Dear families,  

We have had an incredibly busy but 
fabulous two weeks during which 
we have celebrated Christmas as a 
community in so many ways.   
There are a selection of photos on 
the next page.  Helen Raggatt has 
co-ordinated eleven musical 
performances over the last two 
weeks and has ensured that every 
child has had the chance to shine - a 
huge thank you to her. 

Your generosity has been incredible 
at all our events and we are very 
grateful for both your financial 
donations as well as the response to 
the foodbank. 

With many thanks for your 
continued support and best wishes 
for a peaceful and restful holiday. 
Helen Ingham, Headteacher  
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Ivydale Parent and Pupil Surveys 2017 
 
Thank you to all who took part in the annual parent and carers’ survey (and also to everyone who 
completed the online Ofsted survey). The governors and senior leaders review all the information 
from the survey and it is genuinely useful in informing planning and helping make the school an 
even better place.  
 
We would also encourage parents to come along to the parent forum sessions.  The forum is an 
excellent way for parents and carers to learn more about the school and to share their thoughts.  
Indeed, after a parent forum session this year some parents suggested that we also share the 
headlines from the pupil survey – which we will do from now on.     
 
The data from the survey includes both scores and comments (the actual scores are available to 
view on our website).  In summary, the views of the parents that took part are:  
 
• 94% feel that their children are happy at Ivydale.  

• 92% think their children are well looked after and 95% consider their children to be safe.    

• 80% would recommend Ivydale to another parent and 781% believe that Ivydale is meeting their 
child’s needs.  

• 82% think children are taught well and 79% feel their children are making good progress. 

• 85% feel that staff expect children to do their best and 84% feel that staff encourage them to 
become mature and independent.  

• 74% of parents think that Ivydale is led and managed well.  

• 87% believe that pupils behave well at the school.  

• 35% agree that Ivydale deals effectively with bullying, 12% disagree (53% do not know).  

• 80% think that Ivydale communicates effectively with them. 

• 17% feel that they do not know how to help their child at home and 31% feel that they are not kept 
informed about their child’s progress.  The school focused on these areas last year.  The number 
agreeing that they know how to help their child at home have increased, but there is still work to 
do in informing parents about their child’s progress.  

• 56% feel that Ivydale takes account of their views, 18% feel that Ivydale does not respond well to 
concerns.  

• 68% feel that their children are given appropriate homework for their age. 

• 52% believe that governors play an effective part in governing Ivydale, 4% do not and 44% of all 
parents did not know. 

Overall the picture from parents was very positive, and slightly more positive than last year’s 
survey. The survey form also enabled parents to give specific comments, if they wished.  As 
with last year survey there are many common themes amongst the positive comments, notably 
the community feel of the school; the creativity of the curriculum; the friendly and inclusive 
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Are you buying your child a smartphone or other device 
that links to the internet for 
Christmas?  If you are then please 
look at the information available 
on www.nationalonlinesafety.com 
about how to help your child stay 
safe online. 

IS YOUR CHILD DUE TO START IN 
RECEPTION CLASS IN SEPTEMBER 

2020?  DON’T FORGET TO APPLY 
BY 15TH JANUARY 2020 

www.southwark.gov.uk/school-
admissions

Your generosity in numbers … 

•£1900 at the ILOF Christmas Fair 

•£1100 at the Christmas performances 

•£285 for Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day

Please save loose 
parts for the 

playgrounds and 
bring them in next 

term.

LAST DAY OF TERM 
Christmas Party morning 

Bellwood finish at 2pm 
Inverton at 2.10pm

http://www.southwark.gov.uk/school-admissions
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/school-admissions
http://www.nationalonlinesafety.com
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/school-admissions
http://www.southwark.gov.uk/school-admissions
http://www.nationalonlinesafety.com


at Ivydale



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - SPRING TERM 2019 
•Tuesday 7th January - First day of Spring Term 
•Thursday 9th January - Prospective Parents Open Morning 10-12 
•Thursday 9th January - Year 1 workshops for parents - come and join us for a 

workshop with our science technician, Paul Newham (9.15-10.30 - Botswana, 
10.45-12 - Vietnam, 1.15-2.15 - Austria)  

•Friday 10th January - Year 4 on music trip 
•Monday 13th January - Year 4 cycle training 
•Tuesday 14th January - Year 2 fire safety talks 
•Wednesday 15th January - Year 5 fire safety talks  
•Monday 20th January - Year 5 cycle training 
•Monday 20th January - Year 6 at Junior Citizens event  
•Monday 27th January - Ghana to Chocolate Museum 
•Tuesday 28th January - India to Chocolate Museum 
•Wednesday 29th January - France to Chocolate Museum 
•Wednesday 29th January - Reception height and weight checks 
•Thursday 30th January - Year 6 height and weight checks 
•Monday 17th - Friday 21st February - HALF TERM 
•Wednesday 25th March - Year 3 Mayan Exhibition for parents at 2.30pm  
•Thursday 2nd April - Denmark and Egypt assembly 
•Monday 6th April - Friday 17th April - EASTER HOLIDAY 



 

Ivydale Primary School & Children’s Centre Term and Holiday Dates 2019/2020 
 

 
Autumn Term 2019  
Inset day:  Monday 2nd September, Tuesday 3rd September 
Term starts:  Wednesday 4th September – Friday 18th October 
Half term:  Monday 21st October – Friday 25th October 
Term Starts:  Monday 28th October – Thursday 19th December 
 
Spring Term 2020  
Inset day:  Monday 6th January 2019 
Term starts:  Tuesday 7th January – Friday 14th February  
Half term:  Monday 17th February – Friday 21st February  
Term Starts:  Monday 24th February – Friday 3rd April 
 
Summer Term 2020 
Term starts: Monday 20th April – Friday 22nd May 
Half term:  Monday 25th May – Friday 29th May 
Term starts: Monday 1st June – Tuesday 21st July 
 

 
 
Public Holidays 
25th December 
26th December 
1st January 

Wednesday 
Thursday 
Wednesday 

Christmas Day 
Boxing Day 
New Year’s Day Holiday 

10th April Friday Good Friday 
13th April Monday Easter Monday 
8th May Monday Early May Bank holiday 
25th May Monday Spring Bank holiday 
30th August Monday Summer Bank holiday 
    

 

Ivydale Primary School & Children’s Centre Term and Holiday Dates 2020/2021 
 

 
Autumn Term 2020  
Inset day:  Tuesday 1st September, Wednesday 2nd September 
Term starts: Thursday 3rd September – Friday 23rd October 
Half term:  Monday 26th October – Friday 30th October 
Term Starts:  Monday 2nd November – Friday 18th December 
 
Spring Term 2021  
Inset day:  Tuesday 5th January 
Term starts:  Wednesday 6th January – Friday 12th February  
Half term:  Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February  
Term Starts:  Monday 22nd February – Wednesday 31st March 
 
Summer Term 2020 
Term starts: Monday 19th April – Friday 28th May 
Half term:  Monday 31st May – Friday 4th June 
Term starts: Monday 7th June – Friday 23rd July 
 

 
 
Public Holidays 
25th December 
26th December 
1st January 

Friday 
Saturday 
Friday 

Christmas Day 
Boxing Day 
New Year’s Day Holiday 

2nd April Friday Good Friday 
5th April Monday Easter Monday 
3rd May Monday Early May Bank holiday 
31st May Monday Spring Bank holiday 
31st August Monday Summer Bank holiday 
    

2019-20      2020-21


